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ASAM and the AMA Announce Innovative Payment Model to Improve 

Treatment of Opioid Use Disorder 

The new payment model, known as Patient-Centered Opioid Addiction Treatment (P-COAT), is 

expected to increase the number of patients with opioid use disorder who are able to lead 

satisfying, productive lives through successful management of their condition while also 

reducing health care spending on costs associated with addiction, such as emergency 

department visits and hospitalizations. 



Opioid Task Force. “This new tool will remove a brick in the wall that prevents patients from 

accessing needed treatment. Eventually, this wall will be torn down. Until then, we must 

continue fighting for our patients and remove arbitrary barriers to care.”  

The P-COAT APM is based on a wealth of research showing that medications combined with 

psychosocial supports is effective in treating individuals with opioid use disorder. 

Unfortunately, the current physician payment system offers little support for the coordination 

of behavioral, social and other support services that patients being treated for opioid use 

disorder need in addition to their medication. Non-face-to-face services – such as phone calls 

and email consultations with patients – in addition to better coordination between specialists, 

outpatient treatment programs and other health providers such as emergency rooms, are 

essential to the delivery of effective, evidence-based treatment to the individuals who need it.  

“The current physician reimbursement structure does not account for all the services that 

patients with an opioid use disorder need to progress to successful treatment and recovery,” 

said Shawn Ryan, MD, MBA, ABEM, ABAM, FASAM, chair of the AMA-ASAM APM Working 

Group and ASAM’s Payer Relations Committee. “While we know that a combination of 

medication and psychosocial support systems is the evidence-based standard for treatment, we 

continue to find that patients are not able to access treatment due to limited or non-existent 

insurance coverage. We hope that today’s announcement will begin a national conversation 

with ins




